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Tuesday 26th April 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Although it is a short half term, we have lots to squeeze into the next few weeks. The Year 2 and Year 6 

children will be undertaking their statutory assessments in two weeks’ time and then Class 3, Mrs 

Henderson, Mrs Atkinson and Mrs Church will be going to Kepplewray in the Lake District for their 

residential trip. Myself and Mrs Clayton will be looking after Class One in Mrs Church’s absence. Class 3 will 

be undertaking a number of different outdoor activities including kayaking, canoeing, ghyll scrambling and 

abseiling. It’s a fantastic week and I’m sure they will all have a good time! We are also planning to have a 

celebration for the Queen’s Jubilee – see more information below. 

 

Dig-it Day Thursday 28th April 

Weather permitting, we are having a ‘Dig-it’ session on Thursday afternoon. Please can children come to 

school in their gardening clothes in the morning. Children are welcome to bring their own gardening 

gloves/equipment but please can you make sure that it is labelled. Mrs Fielder has lots of activities planned! 

 

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebrations – Friday 27th May from 2pm 

We will be celebrating the Queen’s Jubilee on Friday 27th May at 2pm. All the children will be involved in a 

small performance and then we will hand over children to their parents/family member and there will be 

some ‘royal’ themed activities for everyone to enjoy. The Friends of the School are organising a 

refreshment stall (all donations of buns, cakes and tray bakes will be gladly received). We will send some 

further details nearer the time and a slip that can be returned to school letting us know which adults will 

be attending for each child. 

 

Summer Days 

Hopefully we will see a return of the sunshine that we enjoyed over Easter and as it gets warmer we often 

find cardigans and jumpers in random places, please can you ensure that your child’s uniform is clearly labelled, 

so that if it does get misplaced it can be returned to the correct child.  

 

Water/Sun hats – your child should bring a named bottle of water into school that can be kept in the 

classroom and taken home on a daily basis.  Please can you also send a sun hat/cap to school for your child, if 

possible one that can be kept in school for the summer term.  

 

Suncream – please can parents either apply suncream to their children at home before school or send their 

children to school with suncream in a labelled bottle.  Please can you show your child how to put suncream on 

and have a little chat about not sharing it with friends.  We’ve got a few children who are allergic to some 

sun-creams. 

 

Music Tuition 

We are hoping to be able to offer guitar sessions next academic year. I know some parents have already 

expressed an interest in guitar tuition for their children. If you haven’t already contacted Mrs Waterhouse 

and you think your child would like to learn guitar please email her. We are also hoping to have a choir in 

September – I’ll let you know more details as soon as I have them. 

 

Thank you for your continued support.  

 
Susie Varley, Headteacher 

Headteacher: Miss Susie Varley 
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Tuesday 26th April  Back to school 

Monday 2nd to 27th May     Year 2 SATs take place throughout this month 

Week Beg 9th May  Year 6 SATs (Year 2 SATs continues) 

Week Beg 16th May  Class 3 Residential to Kepplewray 

Thursday 26th May  Sports Evening 5.30pm MOVED TO 09/06/22 

Friday 27th May NEW DATE – Queen’s Jubilee Celebration from 

2.00pm. 

Finish for half term 

Monday 6th June   SCHOOL CLOSED (new date, additional training) 

Tuesday 7th June Back to school  

Year 1 phonics testing to take place this week 

Year 4 Multiplication Check to take place 

between 7th and 17th June 

Thursday 9th June Alternative Date for Sports Evening 

Friday 24th June Westfield Kitchen closed – no school meals 

Thursday 30th June         Whole School Trip (CHANGE OF DATE) 

Saturday 2nd July  Summer Fair 11am to 1pm 

Tuesday 5th July  Awards Service (2.45pm) 

Friday 15th July   Leavers Disco 6.00 to 7.30pm 

Tuesday 19th July  Leavers (2.45pm) 

Wednesday 20th July  Moving Up Morning (Children to new classes) 

Friday 22nd July   Finish for the summer  

No Friday afternoon nursery session today 

 
 

 

                                                                                                                                              


